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October 15, 2014 

 

Cathy Towtongie, President 
Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated 
P.O Box 638 
Iqaluit, Nunavut,  X0A 0H0 
 
Attention: Ms. Cathy Towtongie, President 

Delivered by Electronic Mail  
 
Re: Annual Update Nunavut Planning Commission 
 
Dear Ms. Towtongie, 
 

Please find attached the Nunavut Planning Commission’s annual update for the 2013 -2014 fiscal year. I 
am providing this as information for Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated (NTI) Board of Directors Annual 
General Meeting being held next week in Cambridge Bay.  The purpose of our update is to outline for 
the Board of Directors our numerous successes, critical funding issues and challenges as we continue to 
implement the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement. 

The Commission recognizes how busy the agenda is for the NTI Annual General Meeting. The attached 
will provide an update to the Board. I have attached a PowerPoint presentation and the speaking notes 
which we are presenting at numerous other forums this fall.  

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me directly.  The Commission looks forward 
to continuing our collective efforts with the implementation of the NLCA, inclusive the Commission’s 
mandate. Best of luck with your meetings and AGM in Cambridge Bay. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Percy Kabloona, A/Chairperson 
Nunavut Planning Commission 


